Meeting of the Governance Committee of the Board of Trustees
January 13, 2021
6:00 Pm (via Zoom)

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         Attendees: Christine Kotarba, Wendy Marcus, Beth Rose
Staff: Purna Rodman Conare, David Bishop, Kamala Begega 

Annual Board Member Review
Committee members reviewed and discussed the annual commitment statement for board members.  Members are satisfied with the statement and discussed whether it could be used as a tool to facilitate discussions with board members about their level of engagement.  After discussion, the committee decided that (1) the commitment statement should be reviewed and discussed as an agenda item at a board meeting and (2) members of the Governance Committee should then each schedule one-on-one meetings with trustees to get feedback regarding board meetings, committee assignments, etc.  Committee members also stressed the need to adhere to the formal recruitment guidelines and process.

Discussion of Prospective new members
Committee members discussed weather we need new members or if recruitment should wait until there is a clear need.  After discussion, it was determined that recruitment should be an ongoing process, as older board members will continue to leave the board over time.

Board Member Terms
The committee discussed Board members whose term is expiring 6/30/21 and members discussed who would reach out them to see if they want to serve another 3-year term.  Beth will call Darren Burns and David Carlson; Wendy will call Kelly Marx and Bob Murray; Christine will call Chris Halkyard and Matt Gittleman.  All members will report the results of their conversations back to the committee.

Members discussed the issue of the upcoming vacancy in the Vice chair position, but decided to wait to secure the input of the board Chair, Clark Machemer.

Review and Revision of By-Laws (attachment)
Members deferred discussion of by-law revisions until the next meeting.






